



Name _____

Date _____

GEORGE WASHINGTON

George Washington is known as the father of our country. This great leader was born in Westmoreland County, Virginia. He studied military science with his brother and then joined the Virginia militia. He was a natural leader and went on to become the chief of the Continental Army. He was able to lead the American troops against the British army to victory in the Revolutionary War.

He married Martha Dandridge Custis on January 6, 1759. She was a young and wealthy widow with two children. George and Martha did not have children of their own, but George adopted Martha's two children.

In 1789, Washington was unanimously voted president. Upon learning of the news that he was elected president, he traveled to New York, which was the temporary capital of the United States. As Washington's coach traveled from town to town on the way to New York, the crowds cheered their new president on.

Thomas Jefferson, Alexander Hamilton, and Henry Knox were some of the members of Washington's cabinet. Washington served two terms as president. Washington quickly tired of the clashes between the two forming parties and retired from politics.

STORY QUESTIONS

1. Why was George Washington considered the father of this country?
 - a. He was a good counselor to many.
 - b. He was a father figure to many people.
 - c. He adopted two children.
 - d. He was a great leader in a beginning nation.
2. Which statement best explains the success of George Washington?
 - a. Washington grew up in a wealthy family.
 - b. Washington learned at an early age how to fight in a war.
 - c. Washington had the talent, support, and courage to lead a nation to war.
 - d. Washington was motivated to earn a lot of money and respect.
3. Which paragraph explains what happened when George Washington was elected president?
 - a. first paragraph
 - b. fourth paragraph
 - c. second paragraph
 - d. third paragraph